
Ysgol yr Holl Saint – All Saints’ School 
  Happiness Heroes Meeting  

3rd February 2025 

Attendance: Mrs Shelmerdine, Mrs Mort, Miss Fletcher, JC, AH, ED, ET, AC, DM, FW, CE, AT, MA, PE, TB 
 
Apologies: None   
 

 

Agenda Notes & Key Actions Who? When? 
Welcome & Apologies A warm welcome and well done for the work so far 

was given to the group.  
 

AS, BM, JF Complete 

Election of the Chair and Vice 
Chair for the group 

Speeches were given by the children who wanted to 
put themselves forward for Chair and Vice Chair. A 
blind vote was taken and the results were: 
Chair: Dyfan 
Vice Chair: Arrayah 
 

AS, BM, JF Complete 

My Happy Mind Competition We have received a prize for the video Miss Fletcher 
worked on with the Happiness Heroes. This was 
opened by or chair and vice chair. The prize of 
Character Strength capes was gratefully received. 
The children suggested hooks could be put up by the 
My Happy Mind board so that that capes can be 
shared with the whole school. AS to check with Mr 
Hatwood that it is ok to put the hooks up.  
 

AS Next 
meeting 

Rewards for pupils In the previous meeting children decided to use the 
prizes gifted to the school as rewards for pupils 
who have shown exceptional kindness to others or 
who have shown resilience and made positive use of 
happiness techniques. Miss Fletcher put together 
prizes as examples and the children voted to use 
these prizes in services for children who they can 
spot showing respect, friendship and care.  
Each Happiness Hero was given a goodie bag of 
prizes to keep as a well done for their work so far.  
 

JF Complete 

Children’s Mental Health 
Week 

Photos were taken of today’s meeting to show the 
work the Happiness Heroes are doing to promote 
Children’s Mental Health within our school. These 
photos will be shared with Mr Hatwood with a view 
to them being shared on social media.  
 

AS  4.2.25 

Identifying three priorities for 
the group this year 
 

Happiness Heroes to be open to ideas from peers on 
how to work towards the three priorities identified 
in the last meeting: 
-Find out what pupils need to be happy in school. 
-Work on making changes to improve happiness.  
-Make people more happiness focussed in school.  
 

All Ongoing 


